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Fourth Sunday In Lent   

March  10th and 11th  2018 
 

Pastor Michael F. Gorte Principal Bruce Babler 

262-287-6953 360-621-8738 

Pastor Tom Kraus 
262-891-7684 

 
 

 

WELCOME   We gather today to receive God’s gifts and to praise His holy 

name.   We welcome all guests and members to this service of the Word.  

Please sign the friendship register located at the end of your pew.  If 

you are visiting with us today, we encourage you to introduce yourself to 

Rev. Michael Gorte or Rev. Tom Kraus. 

 

As you prepare for the service today, please note: 

 

• Hearing aids and large print bulletins are available. Please ask an 

usher.  

• Restrooms are located to the left and right of the main aisle double 

doors. Should you need it, there is a changing table in the women’s 

restroom. There is also a parent’s room and a second changing 

table located downstairs. 

• Since this time is set apart as holy to the Lord, please turn your 

phone off. 

Hymns:  222, 391, 385 Vs 4-5, 387, 304, 394 

Special Music: Grades 3 and 4  

Psalm: 38, Page 81 

Order of Service: Service of the Word and Sacrament (p. 26) 

Sermon Text: John 3:16-17 

Sermon Theme: God’s Love In Christ  
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FIRST LESSON      Numbers 21:4-9 

They traveled from Mount Hor along the route to the Red Sea, 

to go around Edom. But the people grew impatient on the way; they 

spoke against God and against Moses, and said, “Why have you 

brought us up out of Egypt to die in the wilderness? There is no 

bread! There is no water! And we detest this miserable food!” Then 

the LORD sent venomous snakes among them; they bit the people and 

many Israelites died. The people came to Moses and said, “We 

sinned when we spoke against the LORD and against you. Pray that 

the LORD will take the snakes away from us.” So Moses prayed for 

the people. The LORD said to Moses, “Make a snake and put it up on 

a pole; anyone who is bitten can look at it and live.” So Moses made 

a bronze snake and put it up on a pole. Then when anyone was bitten 

by a snake and looked at the bronze snake, they lived.  
.” 

 

SECOND LESSON     Ephesians 2:4-10 

But because of his great love for us, God, who is rich in mercy, 

made us alive with Christ even when we were dead in 

transgressions—it is by grace you have been saved. And God raised 

us up with Christ and seated us with him in the heavenly realms in 

Christ Jesus, in order that in the coming ages he might show the 

incomparable riches of his grace, expressed in his kindness to us in 

Christ Jesus. For it is by grace you have been saved, through faith—

and this is not from yourselves, it is the gift of God—not by works, 

so that no one can boast. For we are God’s handiwork, created in 

Christ Jesus to do good works, which God prepared in advance for us 

to do.  

GOSPEL LESSON      John 3:14-21  
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Just as Moses lifted up the snake in the wilderness, so the Son 

of Man must be lifted up, that everyone who believes may have 

eternal life in him.” For God so loved the world that he gave his one 

and only Son, that whoever believes in him shall not perish but have 

eternal life. For God did not send his Son into the world to condemn 

the world, but to save the world through him. Whoever believes in 

him is not condemned, but whoever does not believe stands 

condemned already because they have not believed in the name of 

God’s one and only Son. This is the verdict: Light has come into the 

world, but people loved darkness instead of light because their deeds 

were evil. Everyone who does evil hates the light, and will not come 

into the light for fear that their deeds will be exposed. But whoever 

lives by the truth comes into the light, so that it may be seen plainly 

that what they have done has been done in the sight of God.  
 

 

SUGGESTED NOURISHMENT FOR THE WEEK 
Mar 11 Psalm 94:Dueteronomy 10-12 Mar 15 Psalm 98:Dueteronomy 22-24 
Mar 12 Psalm 95:Dueteronomy 13-15 Mar 16 Psalm 99:Dueteronomy 25-27 
Mar 13 Psalm 96:Dueteronomy 16-18 Mar 17 Psalm 100:Dueteronomy28-30 
Mar 14  Psalm 97:Dueteronomy 19-21 Mar 18 Psalm 101:Dueteronomy31-34 
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2017 Giving Statements are available for you to pick up in the narthex.  
 

Easter Breakfast: The annual Easter Breakfast is on April 1st, 2018 from 7:00 am to 
10:00 am. There are sign-up sheets for donation of coffee cake and volunteers to 
help set up on Saturday and for Sunday. You do not have to help the entire morning. 
We would love to have you join us. Sign up in the Narthex or contact the office at 
262-654-7746 
 

Dinner Club: All are welcome to come to dinner club. We meet the 1st Sunday of 
every month at 5:30 pm in the meeting room. Pot luck and entertainment.  
 

Lenten Supper: Please join us for our Lenten supper on Wednesday March 14th at 5 
pm, in the gym. Our host this week is FPO, and they will be serving us an awesome 
Baked Potato Bar. 
 

Friedens Lutheran School and ECDP Open House: Help spread the word about 
Friedens! Today March 11th, from 1 pm to 3 pm, the school and ECDP will be hosting 
an Open House. Please inform anyone who would be interested in touring our 
facilities, meeting our staff, and observing what makes Friedens a great place!  
 

School Choice Applications! Beginning on February 1, Friedens will be accepting 
School Choice applications for the 2018-2019 school year.  All applicants (existing 
and new), must apply or reapply on-line at http://dpi.wi.gov/sms/choice-
programs/student-applications . The open enrollment period runs until April 20th.  If 
you or someone you know would be interested, we encourage you to apply, or call the 
office with your questions.  
 

Palm Sunday: Palm Sunday is March 25th, 2018. Please take note that there will only 
be one service that day at 9 am that day. 
 

Daylight Savings time: Just a reminder that this weekend is daylight savings time, 
and that you clocks should be turned ahead an hour.  
 

 

 

http://dpi.wi.gov/sms/choice-programs/student-applications
http://dpi.wi.gov/sms/choice-programs/student-applications


 6 

 

 

 

Notes From Oasis Youth Center: 

 

OYC Grant Writer Needed – Oasis Youth Center is looking for a Grant Writer!  This 

is a paid position, with Oasis Youth Center.  A Grant Writer would secure grants & 

follow up on them, for OYC, therefore helping OYC continue to grow & strive.  If 
you’re interested in this position or if you would like to hear more, please contact 
Russ Pearson (OYC President) 262-496-3757 or rlpearson67@gmail.com.  Consider 
becoming a part of this FUN ministry! 

  

OYC Donation & Engagement Coordinator (Fundraiser) – Oasis Youth Center is 

looking for someone to develop relations with Private Donors.  The OYC Donation & 
Engagement Coordinator will meeting with people who would like to know more about 
OYC & possibly donated to our Ministry.  This is a paid position, where you will help 
OYC continue to grow & strive.  If you are interested in more information please 
contact Russ Pearson (OYC President) 262-496-3757 
orrlpearson67@gmail.com.  Consider using your talents to help this FUN ministry! 
 

OYC Rep Needed – Friedens is in need of an OYC Representative.  In this position 

you would attend the OYC Meetings, act as a Liaison betweenFriedens & Oasis 
Youth Center, and help out with OYC, where you can.  If you are interested in this 
position, please contact your OYC Board Member (Brad Behling) or Amy Haun (262-
909-7579 / OYCKenosha@gmail.com) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:rlpearson67@gmail.com
mailto:rlpearson67@gmail.com
mailto:OYCKenosha@gmail.com
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From the Halls of Shoreland:   
  

SLHS GRADE SCHOOL SUMMER CAMPS 
SLHS is excited to offer summer camps for elementary and middle school aged students. 
 From sports to STEM camps, this summer campers will have the opportunity to stay 
active and keep their brain muscles flexed.  Please visit www.slpacers.org to register. 

  
TASTE AND SEE! THE LORD IS GOOD! 
Please join us for a night of fun to benefit Shoreland’s Tuition Assistance Fund on April 
14, 2018 from 5:00 p.m. – 9:00 p.m. in the Shoreland Commons.  Please register at 
https://tinyurl.com/ybgz2vzn 

  
INTRODUCTION TO TRADE SCHOOL 
SLHS is excited to announce its new curriculum, Introduction to Trade School beginning 
in the 2018-2019 school year.  We are accepting donations of trade tools to help "build 
the future" of this program. SLHS volunteers will pick up and even pack the tools you 
want to donate. Contact Scott Zondag directly at 815.263.1941 or zondags@slhs.us for 
more information.  If you prefer, you can contact Shoreland at 262.859.2595 and leave a 
message for Scott 

  
ENROLLMENT FOR 2018-2019 
Shoreland is accepting admission applications for the 2018-2019 school year.  The online 
application can be found at http://mytads.com/a/shoreland or on Shoreland's website at 
slhs.us. by clicking  on the "Apply Now" button. 
 
Parents of returning students should have received an email from TADS support and 
Shoreland Lutheran High School.  The e-mail contained directions regarding re-
enrollment and a unique re-enrollment link for each student.   

  
SLHS STEM Academy Application 
Registration for STEM Academy is open, and applications are being accepted through 
April 20, 2018.  Students are able to apply for the Engineering, Biomedical Science, or 
Computer Science pathways.  For more information or to apply, please visit Shoreland’s 
website at https://www.slhs.us/apps/pages/stemapplication. 

  

http://www.slpacers.org/
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SCHOOL CHOICE INFORMATION  
Enrollment for the Racine, Wisconsin and Milwaukee School Choice Programs opens 
March 1 - 20. All new and continuing students must enroll for the 2018-2019 school year. 
 Continuing students enroll using the same login information as last year.  For more 
information about these programs, please visit https://dpi.wi.gov/sms/choice-programs. 

 

HOST AN SLHS INTERNATIONAL STUDENT 
Applications are always being accepted to host Shoreland’s international students. 
Currently, 27 international students from China and South Korea call Shoreland their 
home. To keep this ministry moving forward we need families to host students during the 
school year. Thank you for your consideration. For more information, please contact Joy 
Lee at development@slhs.us. 

  
SHORELAND CHORALE 
It’s not too late to join the Shoreland Chorale for a very special Palm Sunday Concert on 
March 25. Rehearsals are held on Sundays from 6:00 p.m. – 7:30 p.m. You are welcome 
to join us in our musical journey! Our numbers grew from the teens to the 20's this 
year. It is a wonderful way to enjoy music and good fellowship. Please join us! 
  
BUS DRIVERS WANTED  
SLHS is in need of bus drivers for before/after school routes, and to and from extra-
curricular activities. For more information about bus drivers, please contact Scott Zondag 
at zondags@slhs.us. 

  

  

  

https://dpi.wi.gov/sms/choice-programs
mailto:development@slhs.us
mailto:zondags@slhs.us
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Friedens Gymnasium  

 March 17th at 5 pm 

All are invited to attend 

Join us for a one day VBS  

 Ages 3 yrs. — 6th grade. 

March 10, 2018 

9:00 am — 12:00 pm 

  

School Choice:    
Open enrollment for the 2018-19 school year begins 
soon.   
The Wisconsin Parental Choice Program open 
enrollment period runs from February 1-April 20.  
Open enrollment periods for the Racine Program are 
Feb 1-20, March 1-20, April 1-20, and May 1-20.   
Continuing students must apply each year.  
You can get more information and fill out the online 
application at    
http://dpi.wi.gov/sms/choice-programs/student-
applications 

2017-2018  

Jr. Olympic Quarter 

Challenges 

3rd Quarter  
Soles for Jesus: Shoes 

 

 

January 16– March 16th, 2018 

 
Donations can be left in the narthex or added 

to the colored Jr. Olympic Boxes in the school 

hallway near the 20th St. entrance, by the 

ramps. Momentary donations are also 

appreciated to help cover the cost of shipping 

the shoes.  
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March 10th -18th, 2018 

 
 

Saturday  Worship Service – 5 pm 

Sunday  Worship Service – 8am and 10:30 am 

Sunday School & Bible Study - 9:15 am 

Open House for school and ECDP 1pm to 3pm  

Volleyball -3:30 pm 

Monday Manor Care Worship Service – 10:30 am 

Pastors’ Study Club 1 pm 

Tuesday Senior Bowling – 1 pm 

Wednesday Lenten Worship 9am and 6:30pm  

Lenten Supper 5pm In the gym  

Council Meeting at 7:30 in the meeting room  

Thursday Chapel 8 am 

Choir Practice – 6:30 pm 

Saturday Worship Service 5 pm 

Sunday Worship Service 8 am and 10:30 am 

Sunday School & Bible Study - 9:15 am  



 12 

Attendance Last Week:   
 
 

Sat  
(5 pm) 

56 
Sun  

(8 am) 
112 

Sun 
(10:30) 

46 Total: 214 

 

Our Lord’s Treasury of last weekend Gifts of love received in the name of the Lord 
 

Offering Report Last Week Needed to Date (Per Week) 
Received to 

date 
Over/Under 

Budget 

General Offering $9,420.00  $336,535.00  ($9,615.00) $279,741.96  -$56,793.04 

SLHS $270.00  $26,316.00  ($731.00) $14,014.00  -$12,302.00 

Synod $786.00  $25,956.00  ($721.00) $19,138.00  -$6,818.00 

Capital Improvement $227.00      

Legacy $97.00      

Total: $10,800.00      

 
 
 
 

 

 
 

Special thank you to. . .  

¥ Our Preacher: Pastor Tom Kraus 

¥ Our Organist:  Becky Gorte 

¥ Ushers: 
Mi ke McDonald*, Joel Ewings, Mark 
Kurth  

¥ Greeters: Doris Redlin and Marilyn  Lemke 

¥ Flower Sponsors: Bob and Diane Zapf  

 

Ushers if you are available please assist with greeting – Thank you 

 

 

 

Greeters are needed. 
Please consider signing up to be a greeter.  Your smiling face 

welcoming someone to church may be just what they need to 

start their day off right!  Contact Mary Leys for more info or 
the office for sign-up information. 

 


